PUBLIC COMMENT

During the period surrounding the on-site assessment, POST Council staff seeks public comment on an agency’s ability to comply with the accreditation Standards.  Just prior to the on-site assessment an agency is required to post the following public notice in their community and provide a press release seeking public comment. 

The (name of agency) is scheduled for an on-site assessment as part of a program to achieve Tier (number) (accreditation or re-accreditation) by verifying it continues to meet professional standards.

Administered by the Police Officer Standards and Training Council, the state accreditation program requires agencies to comply with state of the art Standards.   

As part of the on-site assessment, agency employees and members of the community are invited to offer comments.  Comments can be mailed to William E. Tanner, III, POSTC Accreditation Division at 285 Preston Ave. Meriden, Connecticut 06450, by telephone at 203-427-2602, by fax at 203-238-6643 or by email Accreditation.Compliance@ct.gov   Please enter the name of the agency in the subject line of the email.

Copies of the Standards are available at the (name of agency and address).  Local contact is (accreditation manager), (their phone number).

The agency is required to have a copy of the accreditation Standards available for the public to review, but are not required to provide copies of the published Standards.

As stated in the public notice, comments can be sent by email or by regular mail to the addresses stated above.  Comments must relate to the agency’s ability to meet the Standards for accreditation.  All comments will be reviewed and added to the agency accreditation record.  Copies will also be provided to the agency.

Comments regarding any candidate or accredited agency are welcome at all times either by email or regular mail to the above listed addresses.  

The POST Council is not an investigative panel and it’s primarily interest is the ability of an agency to meet and maintain compliance to the Standards for accreditation.  Complaints regarding agency personnel, police actions, and police decisions, which may be related to accreditation Standards are important to the council but should be made to the appropriate city or town department or official for investigation and resolution.
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